Student Council 10/03/15
President Report
Its been an incredibly action packed few weeks within the Students' Union full of hard work and and excitement.
Green Impact
I have had numerous conversations with the project leader at NUS for our excellence Green impact Award. Last week saw Vanessa and I wandering round campus encouraging students to pledge to make minor lifestyle changes to try and save energy. Students signed the pledge and had their photo taken with Pearl the Polar Bear. These have all been put up onto a board that is is in the Students Union for the rest of this week.
Mobility Issues
It has now been officially confirmed that students with mobility issues are now able to reserve books from the Hive and pick them up from the IT desk upstairs in Peirson. However students must be referred by the disability service at the University to be able to use this service.
Student Volunteer Week
We had a very successful Student Volunteer Week with a number of different voluntary opportunities for students to get involved with. One of the key themes for the week was to encourage students to try to micro-volunteer filling in thank you cards for various people. Voluntary opportunities for students to design the cards were also available. Unfortunately a number of students dropped out of the trip to volunteer with the Worcester Roots foundation. However we still took one student to help with the building of the nature trail.
UKCISA
The students' Union has now signed up to UKCISA (UK Council for International Student Affairs). This is a free service which offers independent advice for international students. This also gives us a number of opportunities to send officers or staff member to more training.
PVC Students
As you know current Pro-Vice Chancellor of students, John Ryan, has retired as his position. The job advertisement has now closed and candidates have been short-listed. A member of the Students Union Staff will be sitting in on the interviews.
Student Elections
As I am writing this report I am waiting for the results of the Student Elections. I'm sure a number of you will already know who has won the various positions by the time you read this but I will give you a verbal update on Tuesday. Unfortunately we are slightly down on voter numbers this year. I would like to invite council to look at how we can encourage more voters next year.
